PULASKI TOWNSHIP REGULAR MEETING February 9, 2015

The Pulaski Township Supervisors meeting was called to order at 6:30 P. M. in the Township Building, 3401 Sunflower Road, New Brighton, PA by the Chairman of the Board, Mr. George Hage. Mr. Hage led the Pledge to the Flag.

In attendance were the following people: Police Chief VanFossan, Quinten Wagurak, Jim McCullough, Debbie and Ray Hickman, June Foster, Gary and Volynda Teets, Dave Lancos, Melinda Massie, Tom Albanese, and Attorney Budicak.

A motion was made by Doug Margetic and seconded by George Hage to accept the minutes the Regular Meeting of January 19, 2015. Vote on the motion was: Mr. Hage, yes; Mr. Margetic, yes and Mr. Mooney, yes. The motion was carried.

A motion was made by Doug Margetic and seconded by George Hage to accept the Treasurer's Report and to pay the bills. Vote on the motion was: Mr. Hage, yes; Mr. Margetic, yes and Mr. Mooney, yes. The motion was carried.

CORRESPONDENCE

The following correspondence was received:

- 1. Beaver County Planning Commission minutes of December 16, 2014.
- 2. PSATS NewsBulletin for January, 2015.
- 3. Letter from the Upper Beaver Valley Veteran's Service Center thanking the Township for their 2015 Contribution.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

<u>Police:</u> Chief Charles VanFossan was present. A report for January, 2015 with a total of 48 calls was given to the supervisors. He had nothing new to report. Mr. McCullough reported to him that someone is going to different houses in the area of 46th Street and the police should be on the alert. Mrs. Massie said two cars took out trees on her property.

<u>Fire Department:</u> Alan Hickey was present and reported there was three fire calls in January - two in Daugherty Township, and one in Pulaski. The report will be put on file. Mr. Teets asked what the situation with the fire department is. Mr. Hickey said that they are having talks with Daugherty Township about merging.

<u>Code Enforcement/Zoning Officer:</u> Mr. Thomas Albanese was present and his report for January will be put on file. He stated that Fema wants a new Floodplain Ordinance adopted. He is working on the ordinance. Mr. Teets expressed concern with the apartment on 50th Street. The one tenant will not put his garbage in the dumpster and he lets his dogs run loose. Mr. Albanese said that he will check into the matter tomorrow.

Recreation Commission: Mr. McCullough was present. He had nothing new to report.

<u>Roads:</u> Mr. Margetic reported that Mike has been busy in January, working on the equipment, water line break on 43rd Street, hauling gravel for 44th Street, fixing signs on 31st Avenue & Cemetery Road, salting and snow removal.

A motion was made by Doug Margetic and seconded by George Hage to accept the Committee Reports. Vote on the motion: Mr. Hage, yes; Mr. Margetic, yes and Mr. Mooney, yes. The motion was carried.

OLD BUSINESS

Attorney Budicak is setting up a hearing for the end of the month. Mr. Margetic said that it time now that he file the paperwork for the truck.

NEW BUSINESS

Mr. Hage said it is time to fill out the papers for Road Salt with Co-Stars for next year. It was agreed that we should leave the estimates the same as for 2014.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Mr. McCullough said that he will call Mr. Albanese when Unis Demolition is finished with the demolition of the property on 32^{nd} Avenue. They have started the demolition.

Mrs. Foster said there is too much speeding on 50th Street and the supervisors agree that is a problem all over the township as well as people not stopping at stop signs.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Valentine's Day is this Saturday. Ash Wednesday is on the 18th.

The Office will be closed on Thursday, February 26;th, March 2nd and 3rd.

The meeting in March will be held on Monday; March 9, 2015 at 6:30 P. M.

A motion was made by George Hage and seconded by Doug Margetic to adjourn the meeting at 6:55 P. M. Vote the motion: Mr. Hage, yes; Mr. Margetic, yes and Mr. Mooney, yes. The motion was carried.

Respectfully submitted

Mable Henn Secretary